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Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting
October 4, 2007

7:00 pm
The meeting was held at the Civic Centre, Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario 
Attendance: Dave Euler, Carl Linhart, Betty and Gerry Bennett, Robert D. Cohen, Don Hall, Helen Hutchinson, Mary Ryckman,Tony Walker, Val Walker, Cliff and Gladys Wallwork

.

Business arising from the minutes:

· Don Hall presented the new club display board showing its portability and functionality. It cost the club $507.00 and will stay at the Halls.

· Betty Bennett reported that our clean up of Wishart Park has been approved except for a final meeting with Mr. Barnet at City Hall. Our mandate will be to clean up the roadway and parking lot.

· Dave Euler stated that he couldn’t attend our Oct. 9, general meeting.  Carl Linhart agreed to lead the meeting.
· Tony Walker moved that the minutes be approved as read.  Seconder R.D.C.

New Business:

· Membership: Betty Bennett reported on the acquisition of two new members. 
· Financial report:

	CIBC Operating Acct. (CDN $)
	$12,969.27

	
	

	General Funds:
	3239.35

	Platform Project:


	9729.92

	Huntington Bank (US $)


	817.16



	GIC’s (CDN $)            #1   (June 13/08)
                                   #2   ( Nov. 20/07)
	 1829.90
 3460.07


· Program Committee:  John Lehman stated that Dave Wells of Superior Adventures would be willing to speak to the club on the Trap Rock Mine and Eco-tourism in the Eastern Superior region. The earliest opening would likely be in April. He will call him if we have an opening.
Since Susan Meades cannot present her talk November 13, Chad Kister will talk on the impact of Global warming on the polar bear population. John mentioned that he usually charges $500.00 to speak but would settle for cash from the membership after the presentation. John thought that $100.00 or so would be OK. A discussion about the suitability of the collection method ensued. Don Hall moved that we take $100.00 out of club funds. This was seconded by John. The motion was carried. It was decided to pass the hat as well.  John is to get a collection box.
· Tony Walker reported:

1. He will take the old display board to the Ontario Nature meeting in 
Kalarney Oct. 22.


2. STAC:  The Hub Trail will be named as such but the side trail at 



Finn Hill will be the memorial trail. He didn’t know at that time if it would be 


named after Jim Miller. 

The environmental assessment has been completed but one person 
will not allow the trail to run through his property, therefore there will be a 
temporary bypass through that section.

3. Bellevue Park platform:  Randy Travaglini will get in touch with PRAC 
(Parks Recreation Action Committee) for approval. He stated that the 
platform cannot be built over water but will be elevated in order to view the 
surrounding wet areas. Dave Euler stated that we will have to get three 
bids from contractors to build it. Tony added that we do have drawings.
· Program Committee: John Lehman reminded us about the Xmas program whereby members will share their camping equipment, cameras, optics etc. Dave asked Carl to mention this at the general meeting.

· Environment: Carl Linhart asked if we wished to support the resolution by Chappee Rapids Audubon and six UP chapters of the Michigan Audubon Soc. opposing sulfide-based mining in the Menominee area (the Back 40 Project) and all other sulfide-based mining in the Upper Peninsula. Natasha Koss of Michigan Audubon is asking us for a response. Tony Walker moved that we adopt the resolution. Seconded by Don Hall.

Gerry Bennett declared that he had some problems with this. He stated 
that this type of mining is very important to us, as we all purchase and 
use copper and nickel alloys (e.g. stainless steel) in our daily lives. If we 
disallow local mining then it could be done in a third world country where 
the environment would likely be contaminated.  He said that here, they are 
required to spend a lot of money and effort on ecologically sound practices 
such as in the restriction of tailings. He thought that we should examine 
the details about this operation before we take any position. 


The motion was thus defeated. 
Carl will explain our position to Natasha 
Koss.
· 
Commendation: Dave Euler suggested that we send a letter to David Bell 
a 
young chap who won a Birdathon award from BSC with a 
complementary club membership.  Robert D. Cohen, acting secretary, to 
do this.



· 
Wiki: Don Hall and John Lehman explained the workings of our new Sault 
Naturalist interactive website. We will be able to see our club meetings, 
outings, aspirations and add any ideas or comments that we may have. 
Photos can be posted via a website like FlickR. Our secret password 
is: redpoll. John thought, however, that it would be all right to share it with 
other naturalist groups but because anyone can edit the material on the site 
we might be careful about whom, as it is possible for a malicious person to 
trash the site. It was decided that because of security 
issues, uploading our 
membership list was not a good idea. John is to present Wiki to the club 
members at the general meeting.


· 
Outings: Don Hall mentioned that the Echo Bay Horticultural Society 
would like a club member to lead a walk Oct 15. This was turned down as 
it 
was a late date and that most of us were already booked.


· 
Audit: Carl Linhart stated that as a rule our books ought to be audited 
every two years. Helen Hutchinson will contact her sister to see if she 
will do this again.


· 
Environment: Carl reported on the BPAC mtg. re. Tannery site remediation 
at SSM Mi. An immense clean-up (8 million $) was completed Aug. 21 by 
Phelps-Dodge Corp. and others. The site will be delisted. Carl says bravo! 


· 
Program committee: John said that the speaker, Cynthia Pryor will be 
introduced by Leslie Asplith at the general meeting Tuesday.


· 
Support: Dave stated that Kurt Zufelt would like our support for his 
endeavour.  He wishes to study the gulls at the Sault Ste. Marie (ON) land- 
fill site. He would like a letter supporting his efforts. This was thought to be 
a good idea by the members. Dave will write the letter.


· 
Townies:  Gladys Wallwork agreed to write an article about the club for the 
magazine.


· 
Club Crests: Betty Bennett reported that a crest would cost $2.00 + 6.00 
for embroidery. T shirts would cost $15.00 each if ordering 4 dozen. Then   
there would be $100.00 charge for design. Mary Ryckman reported that 
the last time we did this, at first a lot of people expressed interest but this 
petered out. 

· 
Deceased:  John reported that long-time active member Bertha Rollo died.


It was thought that a newsletter article on her would be a good thing.
Next meeting: Nov. 8, 2007 7:00 pm.   
Adjournment: 9:00 pm.

Acting Secretary, Robert D. Cohen


